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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for January 2007
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Rose Williams


· Jesse Rauch
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:)

· Barbara Anderson 

· Astri Klievdal

Community members: 

· Maurice Cook 

· Rich Carlson
Brenda Artis
I. 
Feedback from January ANC meeting/Old business:
1. The grant application from the PTSA at Eastern SHS on behalf of the Health and Medical Sciences Academy (HMSA) was approved.

2. ANC 6A flier was approved.  A draft document has been created.  A message was sent to the commissioners asking for the list of locations where they will made agendas available.  When the list is final, Ms. Nelson will send the completed draft to the COC for their review; subsequently to the commissioners for their review, prior to printing.

3. The Public Safety Committee requested (and ANC approved) changes to the website; the USDA 1D Court reports will be taken off the website and a link to a subscription page for crime statistics will be added. [Note: subsequent to the meeting these changes were made.]
4. Draft ads for The Hill Rag, Voice of the Hill and Fagon Guide were sent to the respective publishers who have been requested to send their drafts of the “type set” articles for our review prior to publication.  This is more critical with the Fagon Guide as it is published only once per year.  The other ads can be updated monthly, as needed.
II. 
Fulfilling responsibilities to deaf community with regard to the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA)
1. For several years, the COC has been endeavoring to identify free/low cost interpreting services in the hopes that we could encourage the deaf community to become more involved in the ANC.  To date, such services have not been identified (including at Gallaudet).
2. Most recently, Ms. Nelson has been in touch with Gottlieb Simon.  He confirmed that the ANC is required, by the ADA, to provide services and that, currently, ANCs are responsible for identifying and paying for these services themselves.  He indicated that he was able, in the past, to arrange for student volunteers but that they have since graduated.  He will renew his efforts to identify new volunteers.  He also agreed to investigate what service providers are used by other agencies of District government.
3. Ms. Nelson also researched services for hire, both ASL interpreters and open captioning (CART).  There appear to be few providers who operate in our immediate area.  CART has the advantage of being useful to hard of hearing persons who do not know sign language and the transcription can be stored.  However, it is more expensive and does not readily provide for a deaf person to express himself – only to know what is said by others.  ASL interpreters are therefore preferable.
4. Partners in Sign will provide this service in our area at a rate of $205 per 2 hour session (2 hr. minimum) if given adequate notice.  There are additional fees for short-notice and/or longer sessions but this is not expected to be necessary.
5. Meeting the ADA requirements could potentially absorb a large portion of an ANC budget and places a potentially disproportionate burden on those ANCs who represent a large deaf community.  Also, it would be desirable to go beyond the ADA requirement of providing services upon request, by encouraging the participation of deaf members of the community.  The group believes that the District should provide this service for the ANCs.  Failing that, it should negotiate a contract, with favorable rates, that ANCs can access at their own expense.  ANC 6A should add this to the list of services (office space, legal representation) it plans to request from the District.
6. We have already been contacted by a deaf resident who will have business before the ANC within the next few months.  He will need an interpreter for both the relevant ED & Z meeting and the subsequent ANC meeting.  Interpretation for the two meetings will cost $410.  Additional funds should be budgeted to provide for future needs, enough for two additional sessions.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 
1. Add the provision of Interpretive Services to the list of support requested from the District Government. And, failing that, that the District negotiate a contract for reduced cost services, even if the ANC must pay for these services.

2. Allocate $820 to cover projected needs and give COC permission to make necessary arrangements to provide such services, when requested.
III. 
Progress report on outreach to potential grant applicants
1. Mr. Barbash reported that he has continued discussions with Larry Kaufer and John Parker of Sports on the Hill with respect to grant opportunities.  The organization has indicated an interest grant support for bleachers to be placed on Kingsman Field, one of their venues under the control of District Parks and Recreation (DPR).  However, it is not clear that the neighbors of the field or DPR would welcome this addition or if the request would meets the statutory guidelines for ANC grants.  Ms. Nelson has contacted Gottlieb Simon, the ANC coordinator to solicit his views.  Mr. Barbash will get back in touch with Sports on the Hill and remind them that, if they intend to pursue the bleachers proposal, they need to first present a clear case that all parties are in agreement.  He will also suggest that they consider applying for funding for equipment (eg. baseball mitts) instead. 

2. Ms. Nelson reported that she has spoken with Mr. Walter Whitley of the William Ross Education Foundation of Alpha Phi Alpha Fraternity.  She offered assistance with the grant application process and discussed the statutory guidelines for grants, directing his attention to the requirement that the grant benefit people who live or work in ANC 6A.  She also noted that grants were considered monthly and throughout the year.  Mr. Whitley said that he would be back in touch.
IV
ANC 6A "Newsletter"
1. The COC was directed, by the ANC, to consider the publication of a newsletter.  Commissioner Holmes drafted the original proposal.  The COC began consideration of these sub-topics:

2. Frequency of publication:  The COC unanimously agreed that largely due to cost considerations, the publication should be done (at most) twice a year to start.

3. Type of publication:  
· There was a suggestion made to use a postcard, rather than the larger size (11 x 17, folded in half) proposed by Commissioner Holmes, for cost reasons and because recipients, not having to invest much time in understanding it, might be more inclined to read it.  However, the group agreed that a postcard could not include enough information to be worthwhile (given the amount of information already available in the free press) and that it was not what the commissioners were interested in.
· Commissioner Holmes provided two cost estimates for 10,000 copies, both of which involved color printing, one for $983.68 (color on pages 1 & 4) and another for $1,046.17 (color on all 4 pages).  A black and white only estimate was not provided.
· We would like to consider a black & white only quote, if Commissioner Holmes provides one.

4. Content:
· There was considerable discussion of what purpose a publication might serve that would not be duplicative of other publications – the ANC flier, or articles/ads in the free press.  Specifically the group did not feel that the information published in the flier should be duplicated, eg. the meeting schedule and contact information for the commissioners and committees, ANC map, etc.  The website probably should be referenced as that can be done very briefly and most, if not all, residents have access to it.
· Also, a calendar of events did not seem workable.  Even if the publication occurred quarterly, which the COC does not support, it would be nearly impossible to have dates and locations for many of the most important events established far enough in advance for inclusion.  Ms. Nelson remarked that she often has difficulty establishing these facts even a month in advance of an event – for example the location for the upcoming Crime Summit was finalized not quite a month in advance.  
· The group also felt that it would be inappropriate for the ANC to include articles about local businesses.  This is already covered in the free press.  The ANC shouldn't be spending money to promote businesses and there could be concerns about apparent bias if some businesses and/or organizations receive more coverage than others.  
· Coverage of Single Member Districts should be extremely limited.  Any item that addresses a single SMD is of little interest to the majority of ANC 6A residents (each SMD representing only 1/8 of the ANC population).  Commissioners have photo-copy budgets of their own and are free to publish SMD-specific newsletters or bulletins if they wish to do so.
· The committee agreed that the publication should be characterized as a "semi-annual report" rather than as a newsletter and that the report should focus on in-depth coverage of those accomplishments of ANC 6A or challenges faced by ANC 6A that are important to the ANC as a whole.  These issues may not be covered to the ANC’s satisfaction in the local press.
· The meeting ended before there was time to make a formal recommendation on allocation of funds to pay for printing costs.

5. Method of distribution:  
· A cost estimate for a mail service was submitted by Commissioner Holmes.  The COC had reservations about spending such a large sum for mailing.  We also had concerns about using a mailing list unless there is a reasonable guarantee that it would actually include every household – which voter registration lists (for example) do not.  There would likely be costs involved in procuring some other list – if a complete list could even be purchased.  
· No plan for a delivery service (such as that used by The Voice of the Hill) was submitted for our consideration.  The US Postal Service might provide "zip + 4" addressing.  This would be "blunt tool" at best.  
· Several commissioners have already indicated that they would prefer that distribution be left to the commissioners.  Commissioner Marshall, for example, has observed that he regards walking his SMD to be one of his responsibilities and that it would not be burdensome to distribute.

· The COC agrees that the commissioners should arrange for distribution.  Some will deliver it door-to-door themselves; some will engage volunteers; and some will place them with businesses and civic institutions within their SMDs.
6. Selection of articles for inclusion:  The COC ran out of time before this topic could be fully explored but did agree that the selection should be made based on input from all commissioners and committee chairs.  

7. This topic will reappear on the February COC agenda.  Commissioners and committee chairs with a particular interest in the topic are encouraged to attend.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

1. Defer a decision until the COC completes consideration of the topic at the February meeting.
If this recommendation is not accepted the committee makes this alternative recommendation:  that ANC 6A 

1. Publish a semi-annual (twice/yr) report focusing on activities of ANC 6A that are relevant to the entire ANC and are not time-sensitive or duplicative of other publications.

2. That the distribution of the report should be the responsibility of the commissioners and not be mailed.

3. That selection of content should be a group effort with input from all commissioners and committee chairs.
4. That the least expensive option be used for printing.

V.
Committee Goals

The COC has been asked to draft a set of goals for 2007 and submit it to ANC 6A for approval.  As there are several new members just joining, the issue is postponed until next month to give the new members time to consider the issue.  Ms. Nelson distributed copies of last year's goals and asked that COC members e-mail her with suggestions.  These will be compiled and distribute for discussion at the February meeting.

VI
February Meeting Schedule 

The third Monday in February is President's Day.  Committee members agreed unanimously that we should meet anyway.  This was confirmed with Mrs. Thompson, who opens the building for our use.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Next meeting is February 19, 2007.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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